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THURSDAY, OCTOBER 11, 1990 CONTINUED 

Motion by Harris, seconded by Selph, to approve the use of space in the 

Courthouse basement, as submitted in Edwards' memo of October 3, 1990, including 

the recommendation that the Public Defender assume the space to be vacated by 

the Pre-Trial Release/Misdemeanant Program. Upon roll call, Harris, yes; Selph, 

yes; Rice, yes- Motion carried. 

Rice directed Edwards to continue monitoring the project, and, as funding 

becomes available, to coordinate all renovation and remodeling with the Board 

and the County Engineer. 

Gelph explained a recommendation to obtain the services of The Executive 

Service Corps of Tulsa (TESCOT), operating through the Metropolitan Tulsa 

Chamber of Commerce, for the purpase of reviewing the services provided by the 

Building Operations and Inspections Divisions. Selph noted that, with both the 

divisions' directors retiring, it is an appropriate time to do this. Selph 

further explained that the only costs involved with this would be reimbursement 

for actual expenses, such as photocopies, etc. A contract defining the scope of 

services to be provided and the cost to the board would be presented for formal 

approval. 

Motion by Selph, seconded by Harris, to approve the recommendation to 

contract with TESCOT for their services. Upon roll call, Harris, yes; Selph, 

yes; Rice, yes. Motion carried. 

Harris asked that the record reflect this was in no way to be considered 

criticism of these divisions or the directors who are retiring, simply a matter 

of reviewing the functions provided by these departments. 

Edwards is to coordinate this project and the Chairman will draft a memo to 

him, including Harris' comments with copies to Helton and Hallock. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 
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